February 2, 1946 Mr. Clarence McGuire Hoover Brothers, Incorporated 922 Oak Street Kansas City 6, Missouri Dear Clarence: Lt. Ed J. Ellis has written me a letter concerning Lem Jones, one of the members of your Sunday School class. Ellis was an Oklahoma Aggie athletic great. You doubtless remember him as coach of the Wyandotte High School football team. I am sending you these carbon copies of the letters that I have written so that perhaps you might want to write Lem Jones and give him a good sales talk on K.U. My letters were just background stuff for your correspondence. I would appreciate it, Mac, if you would write him a nice letter and sell him an additional bill of goods in favor of the University of Kansas. It was certainly good to have a visit with you the other day, old fellow, and I am looking forward expectantly to the time when we will have that visit in your home with those high school boys. With my continuing friendship and admiration for you, I am Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, FCA:MF Varsity Basketball Coach.